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September 14, 2019

Dear Chana, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class of 2023. 

As the next generation of Penguins begin their Dominican experience,  

I want to share that our community is stronger because of you.

Your support means that students receive the resources and support 

needed for a distinctly Dominican education. Our rich heritage is 

maintained by initiatives made possible through donor generosity. 

These initiatives reinforce academic excellence through the four 

components of the Dominican Experience: integrative coaching,  

digital portfolio, signature work, and community engagement.

Dominican’s campus is more than just a picturesque setting, it’s a 

dynamic platform for our students to build tomorrow, today. 

Thank you for your past generosity to Dominican. Each and every gift 

supports our vibrant community of students and faculty. Please join me 

in renewing your support for the 2019-2020 school year.

With appreciation,

Sophia De Quattro ’16 

Annual Giving Manager 
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September 14, 2019

Dear Kristen and John, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class  

of 2023. As the next generation of Penguins begin their own 

Dominican experience, it reminds me of our time spent at Dominican.

We were students when Dominican turned a century old. The palpable 

energy of our community was evident through the school’s increased 

enrollment, expanding Honors Program, the proliferation of student 

clubs, and the heightened interest in our athletic program. What began 

as a papal summons to Rome in 1850 manifested into the beloved 

school that developed our hearts and minds. 

Our alma mater was and is a place of memories and friends. Some 

of us attended the La Bamba Campus Ministry, others served on 

A.S.D.C. Boat Dances bonded us together as Commencement 

approached on the horizon. 

Throughout all of its stages of growth, it has retained its unique essence 

of serenity. Its comforting hominess provided us the space to root 

ourselves in the Dominican spirit. 

Thank you for your gift to Dominican last academic year. Each and 

every gift allows today’s students to have the same life-changing 

experiences that we did. Please join me in renewing your support for 

the 2019-2020 school year.

With appreciation,

Susan McCue ’92
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September 14, 2019

Dear Mickey and John, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class  

of 2023. As the next generation of Penguins begin their own 

Dominican experience, it reminds me of our time spent at Dominican.

The ’70s facilitated an ongoing dialogue about the dichotomy of 

individuality and community. A persistent theme of “Dominican is 

changing” caused many of us to question what exactly our college 

was growing into — what it was growing towards.

In the final issue of the Firebrand in 1972, a reprinting of the inaugural 

1926 yearbook editorial was included. The editorial claims, “It is the 

students who must build up the spirit of the College.”

Students always have and continue to be, a driver of Dominican’s 

growth. An entry in the 1971 Firebrand states we experienced, 

“individuality gained in great part through friendship.” Intellectual 

growth and the expansion of our individual character is something we 

all developed. As each of us caught the Dominican spirit, we cast it 

into all aspects of our lives with a kaleidoscope effect.

Thank you for your past generosity to Dominican. Each and every gift 

allows today’s students to have the same life-changing experiences 

that we did. Please join me in renewing your support for the 2019-2020 

school year. 

With appreciation,

Mary Denson ’71

1044

Segment Proof: 20FALAL4 70s



Office of Advancement and Alumni Engagement | 50 Acacia Ave, San Rafael, CA 94901 | dominican.edu/makeagift

September 14, 2019

Dear Michael, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class of 2023. 

As the next generation of Penguins begin their Dominican experience,  

I want to share that our community is stronger because of you.

Your support means that students receive the resources and support 

needed for a distinctly Dominican education. Our rich heritage is 

maintained by initiatives made possible through donor generosity. 

These initiatives reinforce academic excellence through the four 

components of the Dominican Experience: integrative coaching,  

digital portfolio, signature work, and community engagement.

Dominican’s campus is more than just a picturesque setting, it’s a 

dynamic platform for our students to build tomorrow, today. 

Thank you for your gift to Dominican last academic year. Each and every 

gift supports our vibrant community of students and faculty. Please join 

me in renewing your support for the 2019-2020 school year.

With appreciation,

Sophia De Quattro ’16 

Annual Giving Manager 
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September 14, 2019

Dear Chris and Kristen, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class  

of 2023. As the next generation of Penguins begin their own 

Dominican experience, it reminds us of our time spent at Dominican. 

We are among the first two decades of classes to graduate from 

Dominican University of California. Its small classes, dynamic professors, 

incomparable campus beauty, and distinguished liberal arts education 

informed our choice to attend. The memories and friends made, from 

Shield Day to Commencement, curated our one-of-a-kind journey.

Dominican’s campus has a rich history. Moreover, it has a dynamic 

present and a profoundly exciting future.

Throughout all of its stages of growth, Dominican has retained its 

unique essence of serenity. Its comforting hominess provided us the 

space to root ourselves in the Dominican spirit. 

Thank you for your past generosity to Dominican. Each and every  

gift allows today’s students to have the same life-changing experiences 

that we did. Please join us in renewing your support for the 2019-2020 

school year.

With appreciation,

	

Cady Marsh ’07, MBA ’09 	 Christian Lorentz ’02, MBA ’12
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September 14, 2019

Dear Barbara, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class of 

2023. As the next generation of Penguins begin their own Dominican 

experience, I invite you to reminisce on your time spent at Dominican 

as a graduate student.  

The opportunity to earn a graduate degree moved you to attend 

Dominican and our community is stronger because of you. Although 

each of you had varying lived experiences that led you on this path, 

Dominican united you and your peers through your cohort and our 

mission to educate and prepare students to be ethical leaders and 

socially responsible global citizens. During your time at Dominican,  

you discovered your true passions and cultivated your true self.

Thank you for your past generosity to Dominican. Each and every gift 

allows today’s students to have the same life-changing experiences 

that you did. Please consider renewing your support for the 2019-2020 

school year.

With appreciation,

Sophia De Quattro ’16 

Annual Giving Manager 
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September 14, 2019

Dear Julie, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class  

of 2023. As the next generation of Penguins begin their own 

Dominican experience, it reminds me of our time spent at Dominican. 

Recall the dances and mixers, the class parties, the school spirit, and 

most of all, the Dominican Sisters and the values they cherished and 

worked to instill in all of us. Take a moment to relive slipping away to 

Bolinas for a dip in the sun and the many other social engagements 

we’d schedule around our strict academic regimen.

The ’60s welcomed widespread development of Dominican’s 

curriculum, added fields of study, and an increasing student population. 

From Grand to Palm Avenue, our campus’ identity shifted with the 

additions, renovations, and modernization. For example, Archbishop 

Alemany Library opened in 1963. In this time of institutional change, 

each of us underwent personal transformative growth. Collectively, 

we shaped Dominican’s identity; one rooted in study, community, 

reflection, and service.

Thank you for your gift to Dominican last academic year. Each and 

every gift allows today’s students to have the same life-changing 

experiences that we did. Please join me in renewing your support  

for the 2019-2020 school year. 

With appreciation,

Joan McDonald ’61

2707

Segment Proof: 20FALAL3 60s



Office of Advancement and Alumni Engagement | 50 Acacia Ave, San Rafael, CA 94901 | dominican.edu/makeagift

September 14, 2019

Dear Jerry, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class  

of 2023. As the next generation of Penguins begin their own 

Dominican experience, it reminds me of our time spent at Dominican.

We were students when Dominican turned a century old. The palpable 

energy of our community was evident through the school’s increased 

enrollment, expanding Honors Program, the proliferation of student 

clubs, and the heightened interest in our athletic program. What began 

as a papal summons to Rome in 1850, manifested into the beloved 

school that developed our hearts and minds. 

Our alma mater was and is a place of memories and friends. Some 

of us attended the La Bamba Campus Ministry, others served on 

A.S.D.C. Boat Dances bonded us together as Commencement 

approached on the horizon. 

Throughout all of its stages of growth, it has retained its unique essence 

of serenity. Its comforting hominess provided us the space to root 

ourselves in the Dominican spirit. 

Thank you for your past generosity to Dominican. Each and every gift 

allows today’s students to have the same life-changing experiences 

that we did. Please join me in renewing your support for the 2019-2020 

school year.

With appreciation,

Susan McCue ’92
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September 14, 2019

Dear Bill, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class of 

2023. As the next generation of Penguins begin their own Dominican 

experience, I invite you to reminisce on your time spent at Dominican. 

The photos to the left were taken during your decade of attendance. 

A momentous institutional change during the ’80s was the implementation 

of Dominican-St. Luke’s School of Nursing. Today, nursing courses are held 

in the renovated state-of-the-art health sciences building, Meadowlands. 

All of our campus buildings are brought to life by the people who 

occupy the spaces no matter the purpose they serve. Dominican 

remains a space for students to develop their hearts and minds, and 

receive a powerful education that prepares them to be ethical leaders 

and socially responsible global citizens. 

Thank you for your past generosity to Dominican. Each and every gift 

allows today’s students to have the same life-changing experiences 

you did. Please consider renewing your support for the 2019-2020 

school year. 

With appreciation,

Sophia De Quattro ’16 

Annual Giving Manager 
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September 14, 2019

Dear Marguerite, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class  

of 2023. As the next generation of Penguins begins their own 

Dominican experience, it reminds me of our time spent at Dominican. 

Together, we experienced Dominican’s fledgling years as a four-year 

college. Our alma mater, the first Catholic college in California to 

grant the B.A. to women, equipped us with something more than just 

degrees, credentials, and typical college memories. As Ann Buckley 

’54 and Barbara Salmina ’54 wrote in the 1954 Firebrand, “With the 

help of the faculty, our classmates and a Christ-centered philosophy, 

we develop a new sort of vision.”

The vision we developed is now being continued through Dominican’s 

comprehensive educational offerings for student learning and success. 

The ’50s marked the school’s hundredth year since the Dominican 

Sisters of San Rafael arrived in Monterey. As the classes of the ’40s, 

and ’50s, we held high St. Dominic’s firebrand, as we sang so often  

in our school song: 

	 “Be the fire you have given us, through the world sown.”

Thank you for your gift to Dominican last academic year. Each and 

every gift allows today’s students to have the same life-changing 

experiences that we did. Please join me in renewing your support  

for the 2019-2020 school year. 

With appreciation,

Virginia Murillo ’52
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September 14, 2019

Dear Kathy and Andrew, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class  

of 2023. As the next generation of Penguins begin their own 

Dominican experience, it reminds me of our time spent at Dominican.

The ’70s facilitated an ongoing dialogue about the dichotomy of 

individuality and community. A persistent theme of “Dominican is 

changing” caused many of us to question what exactly our college 

was growing into —what it was growing towards.

In the final issue of the Firebrand in 1972, a reprinting of the inaugural 

1926 yearbook editorial was included. The editorial claims, “It is the 

students who must build up the spirit of the College.”

Students always have and continue to be, a driver of Dominican’s 

growth. An entry in the 1971 Firebrand states we experienced, 

“individuality gained in great part through friendship.” Intellectual 

growth and the expansion of our individual character is something  

we all developed. As each of us caught the Dominican spirit, we cast  

it into all aspects of our lives with a kaleidoscope effect.

Thank you for your gift to Dominican last academic year. Each and 

every gift allows today’s students to have the same life-changing 

experiences that we did. Please join me in renewing your support  

for the 2019-2020 school year. 

With appreciation,

Mary Denson ’71
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September 14, 2019

Dear Maia, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class of 

2023. As the next generation of Penguins begin their own Dominican 

experience, I invite you to reminisce on your time spent at Dominican. 

The photos to the left were taken during your decade of attendance. 

A momentous institutional change during the ’80s was the implementation 

of Dominican-St. Luke’s School of Nursing. Today, nursing courses are held 

in the renovated state-of-the-art health sciences building, Meadowlands. 

All of our campus buildings are brought to life by the people who 

occupy the spaces no matter the purpose they serve. Dominican 

remains a space for students to develop their hearts and minds, and 

receive a powerful education that prepares them to be ethical leaders 

and socially responsible global citizens. 

Thank you for your gift to Dominican last academic year. Each and 

every gift allows today’s students to have the same life-changing 

experiences you did. Please consider renewing your support for the 

2019-2020 school year. 

With appreciation,

Sophia De Quattro ’16 

Annual Giving Manager 
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September 14, 2019

Dear Mary, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class  

of 2023. As the next generation of Penguins begin their own 

Dominican experience, it reminds me of our time spent at Dominican. 

Recall the dances and mixers, the class parties, the school spirit,  

and most of all, the Dominican Sisters and the values they cherished 

and worked to instill in all of us. Take a moment to relive slipping away 

to Bolinas for a dip in the sun and the many other social engagements 

we’d schedule around our strict academic regimen.

The ’60s welcomed widespread development of Dominican’s 

curriculum, added fields of study, and an increasing student population. 

From Grand to Palm Avenue, our campus’ identity shifted with the 

additions, renovations, and modernization. For example, Archbishop 

Alemany Library opened in 1963. In this time of institutional change, 

each of us underwent personal transformative growth. Collectively, 

we shaped Dominican’s identity; one rooted in study, community, 

reflection, and service.

Thank you for your past generosity to Dominican. Each and every gift 

allows today’s students to have the same life-changing experiences 

that we did.  Please join me in renewing your support for the 2019-2020 

school year. 

With appreciation,

Joan McDonald ’61
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September 14, 2019

Dear Catherine, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class  

of 2023. As the next generation of Penguins begins their own 

Dominican experience, it reminds me of our time spent at Dominican. 

Together, we experienced Dominican’s fledgling years as a four-year 

college. Our alma mater, the first Catholic college in California to 

grant the B.A. to women, equipped us with something more than just 

degrees, credentials, and typical college memories. As Ann Buckley 

’54 and Barbara Salmina ’54 wrote in the 1954 Firebrand, “With the 

help of the faculty, our classmates and a Christ-centered philosophy, 

we develop a new sort of vision.”

The vision we developed is now being continued through Dominican’s 

comprehensive educational offerings for student learning and success. 

The ’50s marked the school’s hundredth year since the Dominican 

Sisters of San Rafael arrived in Monterey. As the classes of the ’40s, 

and ’50s, we held high St. Dominic’s firebrand, as we sang so often  

in our school song: 

	 “Be the fire you have given us, through the world sown.”

Thank you for past generosity to Dominican. Each and every gift allows 

today’s students to have the same life-changing experiences that 

we did. Please join me in renewing your support for the 2019-2020 

school year. 

With appreciation,

Virginia Murillo ’52
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September 14, 2019

Dear Brittany, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class  

of 2023. As the next generation of Penguins begin their own 

Dominican experience, it reminds us of our time spent at Dominican. 

We are among the first two decades of classes to graduate from 

Dominican University of California. Its small classes, dynamic 

professors, incomparable campus beauty, and distinguished liberal 

arts education informed our choice to attend. The memories and 

friends made, from Shield Day to Commencement, curated our  

one-of-a-kind journey.

Dominican’s campus has a rich history. Moreover, it has a dynamic 

present and a profoundly exciting future.

Throughout all of its stages of growth, Dominican has retained  

its unique essence of serenity. Its comforting hominess provided  

us the space to root ourselves in the Dominican spirit. 

Thank you for your gift to Dominican last academic year. Each and 

every gift allows today’s students to have the same life-changing 

experiences that we did. Please join us in renewing your support  

for the 2019-2020 school year.

With appreciation,

	

Cady Marsh ’07, MBA ’09 	 Christian Lorentz ’02, MBA ’12
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September 14, 2019

Dear Richard, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class of 2023. 

As the next generation of Penguins begin their Dominican experience,  

I want to share that our community is stronger because of you.

Your support means that students receive the resources and support 

needed for a distinctly Dominican education. Our rich heritage is 

maintained by initiatives made possible through donor generosity. 

These initiatives reinforce academic excellence through the four 

components of the Dominican Experience: integrative coaching,  

digital portfolio, signature work, and community engagement.

Dominican’s campus is more than just a picturesque setting, it’s a 

dynamic platform for our students to build tomorrow, today. 

Thank you for your gift to Dominican last academic year. Each and every 

gift supports our vibrant community of students and faculty. Please join 

me in renewing your support for the 2019-2020 school year.

With appreciation,

Sophia De Quattro ’16 

Annual Giving Manager 

4386

Segment Proof: 20FALCO1 co1 friends



Office of Advancement and Alumni Engagement | 50 Acacia Ave, San Rafael, CA 94901 | dominican.edu/makeagift

September 14, 2019

Dear Kathryn, 

This fall, Dominican University of California welcomed the Class of 

2023. As the next generation of Penguins begin their own Dominican 

experience, I invite you to reminisce on your time spent at Dominican 

as a graduate student.  

The opportunity to earn a graduate degree moved you to attend 

Dominican and our community is stronger because of you. Although 

each of you had varying lived experiences that led you on this path, 

Dominican united you and your peers through your cohort and our 

mission to educate and prepare students to be ethical leaders and 

socially responsible global citizens. During your time at Dominican,  

you discovered your true passions and cultivated your true self.

Thank you for your gift to Dominican last academic year. Each and 

every gift allows today’s students to have the same life-changing 

experiences that you did. Please consider renewing your support  

for the 2019-2020 school year.

With appreciation,

Sophia De Quattro ’16 

Annual Giving Manager 
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